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Dear Governor Nikki Haley
I support you're decision to remove the Southern battle flag from the state house grounds in 
hopes that the act will somehow ease the grief of the Families of the Nine victims of the 
Charleston AME Church Massecre, However Mass shootings have occurred time and again with 
serious action never really taken anywhere in the United States to resolve that situation!
All Mass shootings I know of is directly linked to mental illness.
Question, why are there no laws to prevent ownership or availability of firearms where a mentally 
ill person lives or can get their hands on firearms?
Such laws should include any Psychiatrists treating people with the type  mental illness that 
would make them prone to such actions should be required by law to advise local Law 
enforcement.
I feel the slaughter would be stopped and the above should take care of at least 95% of the 
problem.

I admire and support You're leadership!

Respectfully
Howard R. Clay  


